Class 1 Spring Term 1 Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
Happy New Year.
I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas. 

The children all returned to school excited to share stories of their Christmas festivities with their friends. 
Topic

Our topic is ‘Dream Big!’
This topic is all about fairy tales. We will be reading Little Red by Beth Woolvin- a new version of Little Red Riding Hood. We will be retelling the story and planning a Trap for Baddies. 
We will be reading a vast collection of traditional fairy tales and enjoying lots of activities linked to the stories. We have a STEM focus this half term on problem solving for our favourite characters. A raft for the gingerbread man, a bridge for the Billy Goats and a new bed for the Princess.
Our roleplay has turned into Hansel and Gretel’s Sweet Shop- full of yummy treats to buy. (Don’t worry they are all pretend- no sugar rush in Class One) 

Student Teacher
We are welcoming Miss Hancock in Class One. She is in her third year of a Primary Teaching degree. She will be in Class One throughout the whole Spring Term.
Reading
This half term, the Reception children will have a ditty sheet sent home on a Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. We will have read it in school that day, so please read it again with your child to support their reading skills.  

P.E 

PE lessons will be on Tuesday and Friday afternoons. The children in Class One will continue to get changed into their PE kits in the classroom before the PE lesson. 
This half term the children will be taught dance from a dance expert from Ruskin High School on Tuesday afternoons. 
Weather
We have experienced snow and wet conditions this week. Please unsure your child has a warm coat, with a hat and gloves if possible. The children will be accessing the outdoor area in all weathers so we want them to stay warm.

We do have school wellington boots, but if they prefer to bring in their own pair, please make sure they are named. 
Snack
Please continue to bring in a healthy snack for morning break. We have additional fruit and milk available to the children. 
Tapestry 

Observations will be uploaded onto Tapestry. These will either be individual wow moments or group activities based on the learning objectives from that week. 

If you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton
